# June 2022 Administrative Reports

_

#### Brad Rowles - Board Report - Written Report - June 13, 2022

### Activities that have or will be occurring at the High School:

- The high school was honored to host the International Student Science Fair (ISSF) the week of May 30th.
- The last day of instruction is Tuesday, June 14th.
- Senior Class Day is Tuesday, June 14th.
- Regents/Local Exams begin on Wednesday, June 15th
- Senior Prom is Friday, June 17th.
- Last Regents/Local Exams are Thursday, June 23rd.
- Our district's 71st Commencement Ceremony is Friday, June 24th

## A few items to report to the Board of Education and Superintendent Principal's Activities:

- I was honored to have spoken at both the opening ceremony for the International Student Science Fair on Monday, May 30th, and the closing ceremony on Friday, June 3rd.
- I held my last Peer Coordinator's Meeting of the 2021-2022 school year on Thursday, June 2nd.
- We held our last Early Release Day on Tuesday, June 7th.
- I held my last Green Team Meeting of the 2021-2022 school year on Wednesday, June 8th.
- I attended the mid-point retreat for Leadership Niagara on Thursday, June 9th, and Friday, June 10th. Our two-day midpoint retreat was held at the Niagara Falls Air Base.
- I will participate in our Class of 2022 Senior Class Day on Tuesday, June 14th.

#### **Class of 2022 Senior Events**

Senior Events Newsletter Link

#### Principal's Message:

Since I started as the high school building principal on February 3, 2020, I have heard a great deal about Lewiston-Porter's membership in the International Student Science Fair. The fair and the organization of the International Science Schools Network (ISSN) were new terms that I had not heard of prior to my tenure at Lew-Port. Mr. Casseri and members of our amazing science team at the high school would often speak of the opportunities afforded to our students through the ISSN and its prestigious fair. Lew-Port was the only public school district to "compete". Collaborative relationships were formed and our membership in the ISSN provides the ability to travel to foreign lands and schools. All of this is true, but seeing the students and staff members interact and truly enjoy each other's company has absolutely moved me both professionally and personally. I was able to witness the ability and willingness of our students to "step out" of their comfort zones to grow both as students within the field of science exploration and as members of the science community. During the closing ceremony, I spoke to the importance of the universal language of science and math and how the students attending this event were the future beacons of light in a very bright future.

Speaking of my tenure as a high school building principal, this will be my last board report as a member of the Lew-Port Family. As you are all aware, I was appointed by the North Tonawanda City School District in April to be the new high school principal at North Tonawanda High School beginning Friday, July 1st. I want to thank the board of education for the opportunity and privilege of serving as your high school principal for the past 28 months. During the course of the past 28 months, we have overcome many challenges and made countless tough decisions. I can say without hesitation that as One Lew-Port Family, we rose above these difficulties to support our students, staff, and the community, while never wavering in our commitment to always Aiming Higher. I wish nothing but continued success for the Lew-Port Family and absolutely believe that your tomorrows will always be brighter because of the amazing and dedicated people who call Lew-Port home.

Thank you,

Brad Rowles Go, Lancers!!!